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OFFICE OF MAYOR LENNY CURRY

ST. JAMES BUILDING TEL: {904) 630-1776
117 W. DUVAL STREET. SUITE 400 FAX: (904) 630-2391
JACKSONVILLE. FLORIDA 32202 www coj.net
MEMORANDUM

January 15, 2021

TO: Greg Pease, Chairman

Professional Services Evaluation Committee (PSEC)

: mationallm /Q-r.au-{

RE: P-39-20 - Federal Government Relations Consultant

FROM: Jordan Elsbury, Chie
Marlene Russell, Director of

The Mayor’s Office received only two (2} submittals for the Federal Government Relations
Consultant REP.

Per Section 126.302(f) of the Procurement Code if:

“PSEC receives responses from less than three proposers, it shall resolicit proposals from
proposers previously solicited and from additional persons, unless it determines, in writing that
no advantage would be obtained by resoliciting. Notwithstanding the number of responses
received, PSEC may proceed to consider those proposers responding to the resolicitation or to the
initial solicitation if it determines, in writing, that no advantage would be obtained by
resoliciting.”

We believe resoliciting would not net any additional responses, since the original solicitation was

sent to firms that could and have responded in the past. The Mayor’s Office is requesting approval
to proceed with the evaluation of the two (2) responses received.

Thank you for your consideration.



